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P. 0. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, Pa. 17120
June 20, 1985

IN REPLY PLEASE
REFER TO OUR FILE

M-840403

TO ALL CLASS A ELECTRIC AND GAS COMPANIES

Dear Sir:

In Public Meeting on May 10, 1985 the Commission reviewed and
approved the recommendations from the Bureau of Consumer Services
related to credit screening, "soft core” dunning, and deposits from existing
residential customers. These are recommendations based on the report
"Recommendations for Dealing With Payment Troubled Customers".

1 am notifying you, via this letter, that the Commission recognizes
that adequate residential credit screening is an important method for
identifying payment-troubled customers and for deterring fraudulent
applications for service. However, the Commission also takes note of the
risk which taking deposits from applicants poses for detrimentally affecting
some applicants ability to pay actual bills for service. These conclusions
lead the Commission to encourage you to insure that your credit screening
procedures are adequate to satisfying the needs which are identified above.

1 am also notifying you that the Commission recognizes the
usefulness of residential collections techniques which use reminder notices
and similar nonthreatening reminders as a first step in collections. The
Commission strongly urges you to develop such collection notices, which
fall under the heading "soft core" dunning in the report "Recommendations
for Dealing"With Payment Troubled Customers". None of this shall effect

the rights and responsibilities conferred on you under the Subchapter C of
52 Pa. Code, Chapter 56.

Further, the Commission, by this directive, does not suggest
that companies may subscribe to coercive, unfair, or abusive tactics in
performing "soft core" dunning. You are advised to follow practices which

are generally recognized as legally acceptable for collectors under Pennsylvania
debt collection law.
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I am also notifying you that the Commission, in reviewing the
practice of taking deposits from existing residential customers, has found

that this practice should be exercised with caution in some cases. The
Commission found that, in cases where a customer has a limited income,

the taking of a deposit may result in that customer's ability to pay being
jeopardized. Thus, the Commission urges you to carefully scrutinize customers
from whom you intend to demand deposits to insure that you do not exacerbate,
rather than reduce, the potential that serious payment problems will develop.

Very trul! urs,

Certified Mail
JEP





